
Dear Dr. Grażyna Rybak, 
I'm sorry that my letter did not reach you yet.   
 
Below is the letter from May 28 that I sent but with some changes. 
 
 
June 16,2019 
 
Dear Professor Dr. Bogdan Chazan and Drs. of CAPP M G H S, 

(tj. Catholic Association of Polish Phisicians and  Medical Group of the Holy Family 
 
Thank you for your letter of support to me which my sister read to me on the phone. Thank you 
also for your gift of prayer which I always need. 
 
I'm grateful for your efforts to maintain the integrity of the medical profession in Poland, especially 
for your work to protect the smallest, most vulnerable patients where the law fails to protect them, 
or when the laws that should protect them are ignored, your vigilance and your voice are crucial.  
 
I pray that you would stand by them and their mothers in need even if you may be their only 
defenders, even if it costs you the respect of some, even if it costs you to lose your position. Love 
and truth are worth more, each person is priceless in God's eyes. 
 
As you gather together for this Congress my prayers are with you.  May God grant you wisdom 
and discernment; may He strengthen and renew you in your calling to assist Him, the Divine 
Physician, in His work of healing, both physical and spiritual, of all those you love and serve in 
your hospitals and clinics. 
 
God bless you in Christ,  
Mary Wagner 

 


